
INVITING ALL 

PARENTS & WHANAU 

We all know that the key to 
children succeeding at school is 
learning to read and 
developing a love of books! 
We also know that parents 
play a very important role in 
helping this to happen. But 
have you wondered what 
exactly you can do to help? 
What books suits different 
ages and stages? What books 
are great to read aloud? 
What books children really 

LOVE!!!  

You are ALL warmly invited to 
come along to Fairburn School 
on Monday 5 September at 
3.30 pm  to attend a 
workshop run by the School 
Library Services (as part of our 
“Writers & Readers in Schools” 
project 2016). A cup of tea 
will be available at 3.30pm 
then the workshop will start 

about 4pm.  

SCHOOL PHOTOS  

We will have a photographer 
at school on Thursday 15th 
September. All photos will be 
on a pre-paid basis so in 
order for your child to have an 
individual or sibling photo 
taken you will need to have 
paid prior to 15th September. 
The class & individual 
envelopes outlining the costs 
will come home this week. If 
you would also like to order 
the sibling photos please see 

the office staff directly. 

All children will take part in 

their class photos regardless. 

REMINDER - EARLY 

FINISH ON FRIDAY 16TH 

SEPTEMBER 

On Friday 16th September, the 
staff are attending a paid union 
meeting and will not be at school 
from 12.30pm. We would 
appreciate it, if you could pick 
your children up at the 
beginning of lunchtime 
(12.30pm). There will be some 
staff still at school to supervise 
any children who are not able to 
go home at this time but we do 
need you to let us know if you 
want your child to remain at 
school. We apologise for any 
inconvenience the earlier finish 
time may cause, and appreciate 
your support for our staff being 
able to attend their union 
meeting. If you have any further 
inquiries please contact the 

office.  

WINNERS OF ADHB 

POSTER COMPETITION 
Fairburn School is part of the 

Rheumatic Fever Prevention 
Programme. We entered the 
ADHB poster competition 
recently. The poster had to share 
important information about 
prevention of this disease with 
the school community. The 
combined poster from Rooms 8 
and 13 won first prize. 

 

NOTICES 
ST JOHNS YOUTH DIVISION Otahuhu Division are looking for Super Leaders to join the St Johns 

Team. They are looking for new Cadets from ages 6-21. In exchange they offer lots of fun & games 

for children working towards their St Johns badges (e.g. First Aid, Water Safety, Road Safety, Com-

munity Awareness). You will have the opportunity to get up close to our local ambulance station, fire 

station, Neighbourhood Police  Team and take part in monthly competitions, camps, trips and more. 

If you are interested please contact Loretta on 021 0466 221 or 09 270 2177. 

MERIT AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following 
merit award recipients from the 

last couple of weeks:  

Te Tahi Tiatoa-Davis, Una 
Tahaafe, Joseph Tonga, Nishita 
Prasad, Akosita Pauuvale, 
Letisia Telua, Daniel Misa, 
Talita Veni, Matilda Vake, 
Kawana Adams-Walker-Brown, 
Baylee Tapatuetoa, Timote Nai, 
Nidhi Sen, Farhaan Ali, Ibrahim 
Shafiq, Sapati Taliaoa, Hayyan 
Hussain, Litea Vuni, Ayaan Ali, 
Myra Bryce, Montana Saulala, 
Ayush Sharma, Paea Tema-
Moala, Inangaro Rairoa, Jimi 
Sykes, Pauline Falakiseni, 
Penisoni Uasilaa, Sunayna 
Goundar, Saimone Misinale, 
Lialiai-Rosa Pula, Coco Watson, 
Sueao Taituave, Milahn 
Nankivell, Mapa Tonga, 
Laa’iqah Tharwat, Tutaki 
Adams-Walker-Brown, Oryella 
Faga Tuiloma, Aryan Prasad, 
Elisiva Lolohea, Enosa Solia, 
Hillary Chea, Lepainenea 
Sofara, Ofa Otuhouma, 
Dayzar Agi, Aryan Maharaj, 

Matthew Jamieson, Tupou 
Veamatahau, Victoria 
Heffernan, Lucas Makiha, 
Pereise Ioane, Niluv Ram, 
Debbie Atiifale, Momota Taufa, 
Rimamotu Okinga, Skylah 
Leota, Samisoni Fili, Damian 
Leaming, Miimetua 

Ngatokorua. 
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Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sa bula, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin 

Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm greetings to you all.  
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

 

FRIDAY 9TH SEPTEMBER 

HIWI THE KIWI FISHING SHOW,   

YR 3-6 9AM 

 

MONDAY 12TH SEPTEMBER 

DUFFY ROLE MODEL ASSEMBLY 

SENIOR SCHOOL 9:30AM, JUNIOR 

SCHOOL 10:15AM 

 

THURSDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 

CLASS & INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS 

 

FRIDAY 16TH SEPTEMBER 

SCHOOL FINISHING AT 12:30PM 

 

2016 SCHOOL YEAR 

Term 3:  25th Jul-23rd Sep 

 

Term 4: 10th Oct-15th Dec 

 

(PUBLIC HOLIDAYS: 24th 

Oct) 

 

 

Regards 

 Frances Nelson 

Principal 


